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Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

We are an official chapter of the Model T Ford Club 

of America and membership is encouraged.  Dues 

are $40 per year and includes the Vintage Ford          

Magazine and  free admission to the museum among 

other things.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 996 
Richmond, IN  47375-0996 

765 855 5248  or email susan@mtfca.com 

THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE 

I would say we have a HAPPY T’er 
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Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books and other media 
ready to check out from our library.   
There is a list of everything we have 
which can be  accessed from our      
website 
 
                RECENTLY UPDATED 
 

 www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
or 

call Mark Dominguez at 505 264 9970 

Hospitality Corner February 2017 

Sympathy Cards:  To the family of Art Leupold who was a 
member many years ago and active in the other car clubs as 
well. Lena & Rick Schritter & family as well as Sharon 
Dominguez & family in the passing of Clarence.  He was a 
longtime vital member of our club.  Duane & Nita Nicholson 
in the passing of her bother.   

B-day card to Don Laurtisen 

Please let me know if/when you hear of something 

Thank you, Linda 

2017 COMMITTEE CHAIRS       

Car Council Dave Merewether 505 881 0104 dmerewether@aol.com 

Email Donna Hansen 505 508 4589 donnahansen-home@comcast.net 

Historian Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

Hospitality Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Librarian Mark Dominguez 505 899 5628 mtford@q.com 

Meeting Refreshments Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Newsletter Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 505 883 3175 hinavarre!aol.com 

Program Coordinator Board of Directors     

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 505 897 6600 dribblebit@comcast.net 

Telephone Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

TnVittles Linda Riel 505 459 5897 lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Web Master Mark Wing       & 
Bill Hansen 

505 271 8912 
505 508 8240 

msjbwing@msn.com                             
donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

 

2017 OFFICERS       

President Vaughn Rockafellow 505 410 7492 vrockafellow@aol.com 

Vice President Kirk Petersen 505 670 8978 susanandkirk@msn.com 

Secretary Jessica Lance 505 459 6553 jessicalance@hotmail.com 

Treasurer Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com 

        

2017 DIRECTORS       

Director Vern Willan 505 238 2028 willan10@msn.com 

Director Dave Ferro 850 508 7778 dferro541@aol.com 

Director Brian Dean 505 573 7024 malpais25@msn.com 

                    

mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
mailto:pandmdu@swcp.com
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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

UP COMING EVENTS 

 

For a listing of all breakfast locations and 
additional information, see listing on page 5 
 
Sunday - March 5, 2017  10:00 am 
Rich Ford Albuquerque  
 
Sunday - March 12 next  board meeting  
hosted by Brian Dean @ his house (see Brian 
for directions) 
 
Saturday - April 15 Sock Hop (see page 9 for 
information) 
 
Thursday -May 25 Tin Lizzie Fashion Show 
(see  information below) 
 
September 28  thru October 1, 2017 -        
Enchanted Loop Tour.  (see page 6 for more 
information) 

 
 

Because we have so many new members and in an effort to learn everyone’s name, those of you who have a name badge PLEASE wear 
them on a regular basis to our meetings, breakfast, any “club function”.  If you would like to have a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let me 
know how you want your name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back and send your information to                         
lmrlulubell@juno.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897.   

Tin Lizzie Fashion Show 
  
You are invited to participate in the Tin Lizzie Fashion Show “For Fun” to be held at our May 25th Lizzie monthly meeting.  We will have a 
short business meeting & then have the fashion show, which could last 45min to 1 hr. 
  
I am in need of models, so don’t be shy…call me to sign up!  I hope to have enough brave volunteers to make this an enjoyable time for 
everyone in the Club.  At this point I’m not accepting bribes, & I don’t want to resort to such drastic measures!  I do have several models 
already, & there’s a few folks I’m actively hounding, but I really hate to beg….. 
  
Call or email me 898-7700 or dribblebit@comcast.net & I will let you know what slots are open, & discuss what attire could be worn. 

 Hello Tin Lizzies!  

This past week we were all saddened to learn of the death 
of long-time Tin Lizzie member Clarence Schriter.         
Clarence was a member long before I moved to town, and 
his family (four generations) and friends have been strong, 
active members of the club for as long as I can                   
remember.  Please continue to keep all of them in your 
thoughts and prayers.   

Cold weather is still upon us to some degree, but temps 
will soon warm.  Now is the time to be working on your 
old car, getting things tuned up and ready to roll.  The first 
show of the season at Rich Ford is coming up quickly, so 
don't delay!   

Don't forget, too, the March 4th Boy Scout  Pinewood    
Derby.  The last time we went to this must have been a 
long time ago, since I was     relatively new to Albuquerque 
and Dick Hutchins was the only      member there with a 
car!  Can we do a little better this time?  

See you all at the Bored Meeting!  And remember........ It's 
easy enough to be pleasant When your automobile is in 
trim.  But the man who's worthwhile Is the man who can 
smile  When he's forced to ride home on the rim! - 
Anon.  Drive, drive, drive. Grand High Muckety-Muck  

Vaughn 

mailto:dribblebit@comcast.net
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY !         

IMP0RTANT NOTICE:  Membership renewal for 2017 is complete.  87 active members 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:  Not only for our new members, but for everyone.  PLEASE let Marilyn 
Duncan know if you have a change in information.  She will update the membership roster accordingly 
and have a hardcopy available. 

FYI:  Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your  Model T 
insured.  Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto. 

FOR SALE: 

1925 TT $6,500 OBO.  Car Hauler Trailer 7,000 lb.  GVW with ramps, new tires, steel loading deck, 
brakes and clear NM Title.  Please contact Bob Ross @ 505 293 1676 

1918/27 cylinder heads with bolts sets $125, 1926/27 crank $150, pair 26/27 rear wood wheels        
restored powder coated parts with new bolts $450, (4) 30 x 3 1/2 wood wheels powder coated metal 
parts new hub & clincher bolts/nickel hubcaps plus 5 clincher rims & 3 inner tubes $1,475.  Please    
contact John Hayne @ 505 294 4434 

Speedster Project $2,000 OBO looking for a good home within the Tin Lizzies -  stock engine = mid 20’s,        
26 -27 frame, set 26 -27 wire wheels including hubs, dropped front axle, complete rebuilt Ruckstell rear 
end, steering column, gas tank, hood, radiator & headlights.  Basically a complete running gear is      
available.  For more information please contact Larry Azevedo @ 505 410 1909 or Orlando Ortega @ 
575 760 8149 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!         

Liz Scott 3.1 

Tony Schroeder 3.3 

Hedy Dunn 3.4 

Medora Gaines 3.6 

Larry Azevedo 3.6 

Bob Ross 3.13 

Vernon Armstrong 3.14 

Vern Harvey 3.15 

Faith Carmody 3.16 

Aaron Greenwood 3.17 

Bob Hawk 3.27 

Jahn Wright 3.28 

Stan Gauna 3.29 

Bill & Donna Hansen 3.28 

Mark & Susan Wing 3.17 

Happy Birthday to Don Lauritsen.  His special day was on 2.5 

What was in the coffee??? 
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or 

email lmrlulubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   

Coming together is a beginning; Keeping together is progress; Working together is success.       Henry Ford 

T n Vittles 2017       

Date Hosted By Place   

1/14 Bob & Robbi Ross 66 Diner @ 1405 Central NE  thank you 

2/11 Rose Ross Weck's @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna)  thank you 

3/11 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Sopa's @ 1700 Bosque Farms Blvd (hwy 47) in Bosque Farms   

4/8 Tom & Cathy Miles tba   

5/13 Dave & Ann Merewether tba   

6/10 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place)   

7/8 Mark & Susan Wing tba   

8/12 Vern & Pat Willan tba   

9/9  Larry & Lorna Azevedo Hansen Rd (their house) 12 noon luncheon    

10/14 Bill & Donna Hansen Pueblo Harvest Cafe  @ 2401 12th Street (I40)   

11/11  Phil & Jessica Lance tba   

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED  

Meeting Refreshments 2017       

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/26 President Vaughn Vice President Kirk thank you 

2/23 Dave & Ann Merewether Al & Marilyn Schwanke thank you 

3/23 Betty Housholder Donna & Bill Hansen   

4/27 Tom & Cathy Miles     

5/25 Marilyn Duncan Robbi Ross   

6/22 Mark & Susan Wing  Phil & Jessica Lance   

7/27       

8/24 ice cream social ice cream social   

9/21     date changed due to Red River Tour 

10/26       

11/16 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on the 
23rd  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   
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Enchanted Loop Tour:  September 28 thru October 1, 2017 

 
We will travel to Red River on Thursday, September 28 and check in at the Riverside Lodge in Red River (unless you are   
taking an RV).  We will be touring on Friday and Saturday and will return home on    Sunday, October 1.  Therefore, you need 
to make your reservation for 3 nights starting on Thursday, September 28. 
 
Here is the lodge information: 
Call 1 800 432 9999 for reservations.  We are receiving the low seasonal rates and there are several   options for lodge rooms 
including 2 person units, 3, 4, etc. 
 
When you call to make your reservation, you can pick and choose what you want. Two person units 2C, 8C, 9C, 21C - 27C, 
24C and 30C range in price from $70 to $89 per night.  Four person units 10C, 11C, 3C, 4C - 7C, 12C - 19C range in price from 
$86 to $118 per night.  Five person units 25C, 29C, 31C and 23C are $128 and six 6      person units 22C, 23C, 29C and 31C are 
$138 per night.  Lodge rooms 1L through 8L range from $63 to $89 per night and the Aspen Suites 14A through 16A range 
from $102 to $121 per night. 
 
We will be able to park our trailers just north of Independence Street in a public lot, a short walk from the lodge.  No pets are 
allowed and all the rooms are non-smoking. Smoking is allowed on balconies  outside. 
 
Mention the Tin Lizzies when you make your reservation.  You will be required to make a  deposit either by check or credit 
card for two nights.  For more information about the lodge in Red River click on this link: http://www.redriver-nm.com 
 
Once you have made your reservation, please let me know by email at dribblebit@comcast.net so I can keep track of how 
many people will be on the tour.  In your email note the room you have reserved.    Also, let me know if you are taking an RV 
and not making a room reservation. 

 
 
 
 

Garage Gossip (Azevedo, April ’07) - Hanging Pictures 

One of my most terrible ‘honey-do’ tasks is to hang pictures.  I avoid this task like the plague.  Why is it that studs are never 
where you want them? My lovely spouse always has something to hang ie a picture frame, a certificate, a painting etc.  I have 
a strict policy: “Thou shalt not hang anything on a wall unless it is supported behind the     drywall with a solid stud.”  This 
serves me well in avoiding doing this job.  Here’s how to avoid hanging            something:  

Step 1: “I can’t find my stud finder.”  (This one works good until your spouse wises up and finds it herself.) 

Step 2 (when step 1 fails): “The batteries are dead in the stud finder.” (This only works about once every decade.) 

Step 3 (when step 2 fails):  “The drywall seems to be too thick for the stud finder to accurately find a stud.” (This is a lie     
unless you are looking for a stud in the garage which, due to fire codes has 5/8” thick drywall and requires a really powerful 
stud finder.) 

Step 4 (when step 3 fails):  ”I found the stud but it is not where you want me to hang the picture.” 

Step 5 (when step 4 fails): “I’m done” (I’ve lost the battle but won the war.) 

At this point if she says: “It’s not centered.” You say:  ”Yes it is” (This only works if you are reasonably close to the center of 
the space.) 

If she says: “That’s not where I wanted it!”  You play dumb and say: “I thought it was.” 

Those are my simple rules. If I ever build a house, every wall will have a stud located at the center of that wall! 

http://www.redriver-nm.com/
http://webmaila.juno.com/webmail/new/21?folder=Inbox&msgNum=00003RG0:001OV4iN00002iPr&count=1484589375&randid=2103872124&attachId=0&isUnDisplayableMail=yes&blockImages=0&randid=2103872124
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Do you have a passion for real old cars?  Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just 
like to talk about old cars?  If so, come visit the Horseless  Carriage Club of America HCCA—Albuquerque 
Chapter on the 4th Tuesday of each month 7 pm at Ortega’s located @ 3671 Wyoming NE.  Call John Hayne 
505 294 4434 for more information.   

An unusual use for a Model T…..if you prefer NOT to have one to drive, then turn it into a back-
yard bar.  Recognize this guy (our very own Neil O’Brien).  I guess he wanted to be first in line 
to check it out.     Hey, what did you do with MaryAnn?            

Hey guys, I thought it was suppose to be a work party……..1.28.2017 break time 
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This wonderful piece of history was submitted by     
Ann Merewether 

 

Now,  that is concentration on what you’re  doing 2.4.2017  

I am sorry for the confusion that I've caused regarding the collection and display of pictures of Model T cars owned by 
the members.  What began as a simple idea has developed into a near-Hollywood production but I think the result will 
be worth the effort.  The original idea was to obtain one picture from each member of their favorite car.  The idea was to 
take the pictures along and display them with our cars whenever we had a static display such as the State Fair or a Rich 
Ford event.  We wanted to show the enthusiasm and strength of our club by showing that we had many more members 
and cars than we usually bring to a show.  So far, so good.  Then the trouble began!  I got the bright idea that we really 
needed to collect pictures of all members cars, even those in-progress restorations.  We also wanted people in the     
pictures when possible.  Trying to collect prints proved that we were going to get a lot of different sizes of prints, some 
with borders, some without, differences in resolution, etc.  By experimentation, I determined that we needed a common 
format and 5x7 inch size.  So I downloaded all of the pictures that we have posted on the Internet and tried to create a 
matrix in 5x7 prints to fit on 20x30 foamcore boards.  Dumb idea!  Most of those pictures were posted in reduced      
resolution and if you try to enlarge them to 5x7 they come out all fuzzy looking.  Since Mark Wing took many of those 
pictures, I asked him for digital copies of any pictures that he has in the original resolution.  It is a lot of work for him to 
do this but he is working on it.  Thank you, Mark.  OK!  As soon as we get all of Mark's digital files, I'll inform the            
membership what cars we have pictures of, and to whom they belong.  Then you all get to help!  If you will review the 
list of the cars we have identified as belonging to you and confirm those you have, deny those that you no longer have 
and add those you have acquired (including works in progress) we should have a current moment- in- time inventory.   
I will then contact each of you to arrange pictures of the those we don't have (What could go wrong?  There are only 87 
Club members).   I'll take the pictures, crop and enhance if necessary and add the name (s) of the owner (s), the model 
year and body style of the car, ie. Buzz Lightning, 1927 Rajo Speedster or Daisy Flower, 1912 Touring, etc.  Then the 5x7 
pictures will be randomly arranged on a matrix of 16 pictures each and printed as a 20x30 high quality poster.  The 
posters will be mounted on foam-core boards and displayed wherever we want to show off the Club collection and   
activities.  Think: Recruiting Tool!   

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  Brian Dean malpais25@msn.com 

mailto:malpais25@msn.com
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.    

PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

 

Star Automobile Story 

Tin Lizzie member, Jim Glover’s 1923 Star touring car is currently on display at the Albuquerque Wheels Museum          
(http://wheelsmuseum.org). Jim tells the story that his car was discovered in the 1970s stuck in the desert near Palm Springs, 
CA. Only the windshield was sticking out of a sand dune. The prospectors who found the car, dug it up and found that it was 
rusty but complete except for the upholstery and the spare tire! Jim acquired the car in the late 1980s and set to work on the 
restoration. With his air compressor he blasted the sand out of the  transmission, radiator, carburetor and installed Model T 
wheels. After adding fuel, he started the car right up, just like a Model T! What is a Star car? Jim describes it as having many 
Model T parts, resembles a Model T Touring of the era but Stars had a clutch pedal and a shifter.  

Star automobiles were cars that were “assembled” (1922-1928) from various parts by the Durant Motors Co. The various 
parts were made by other car companies including Ford and GM. Durant Motors was started in 1921 by the former General 
Motors CEO, William “Billy” Durant after he left GM under fire. Durant Motors produced several car brands including Star, 
Flint and Durant. They were sold at various price points to compete with both the Ford and GM brands. The Star was the basic 
lower cost model. Although production of Star cars ended in 1928, Durant Motors continued business into the early 1930s. 
Their factories were later bought by GM’s Fisher Body division. If you are interested in learning more about the cars assem-
bled by Durant Motors check out the website of the      Durant Automobile Club and Museum: http://www.durantmotors.org 
There are many photographs posted of the various automobiles including close-ups of several restoration projects. 

Story submitted by Jim Glover & Marilyn Duncan 

Sock Hop!!! 
  
Please join us for a fun evening April 15, 6:30 P.M. til ????  We are going Back To The Future & hosting a “Sock Hop” event in the Azevedo’s 
barn to celebrate all the birthdays in 2017!! This means YOU!  Wear your 50’s garb (poodle skirts, petticoats, jeans rolled up, oxfords, 
white t-shirts, pony tails, etc, & we’ll twist the night away!!  Enter a foosball contest, hula hoop, bubble gum blowing, back seat make out 
contest, karaoke & more!!  Water & lemonade will be provided, so if you prefer a different libation, please bring it along with an appetizer, 
because we will probably work up an appetite!!  If you have 50’s music to share….that’ll be cool!! 
  
Please RSVP to Lorna 898-7700 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
http://wheelsmuseum.org)
http://www.durantmotors.org
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING 
February 23, 2017 
Call meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order at 7:30 p.m.   
Pledge of Allegiance 
Welcome & Introduce Guests and New Members 
Officers present: Vaughn Rockafellow, Kirk Peterson, Jessica Lance, Marilyn Duncan 
Board of Directors present: Brian Dean 
Approval of minutes of last meeting (January 26th 2017) were approved as published in the February newsletter.  
 
President Vaughn Rockafellow announcements: 
A moment of silence for Clarence Schritter. 
Thank you for refreshments by Dave and Ann Merewether and Al and Marilyn Schwanke 
The President  urges all members to keep brochures and business cards in your cars to hand out at events or any other         
occasion.  Annual audit of the books was completed by Sharon Dominguez. The records were reviewed and all accounts are in 
order and balanced.  Once receipt was missing and has been duplicated. Move by Paul, 2nd by Bob Ross.   The annual State  
incorporation papers for a non-profit will be orchestrated by Jessica Lance and Marilyn Duncan.  Next board meeting will be 
held on March 12, Brian Dean hosting.  All invited.  Reminders will be sent by email. 
 
Vice President Kirk Peterson Raffle items for this meeting, Ladies hat and hat box and a drill/light set, a cane, caramel corn 
Secretary’s Report Jessica Lance- The club received an email from Tom Christofferson asking the club to donate for a me-
morial in the name of Clarence Schritter 
Treasurer Report Marilyn Duncan reported on the financial health of the club 
Membership- We have 87 memberships that was sent to MTFCA.  2017 membership list was emailed to the membership. 
2017 had 3 new members join in January. 
 
Committee reports were as follows: 
NM Car Council- report Dave Merewether March 4, Saturday, the Cub Scouts will hold their annual Pinewood Derby      
competition at the Latter Day Saints Church, 1100 Montano Rd. NW. They wish to cars in the parking lot. If you'd like to show 
your vehicle, be there between 8:30am and 9:00am. The racing will start about 10:00am and will last one to two hours. The 
scouts will vote for their favorite car from the parking lot, and a trophy will be awarded. Event is free to enter and to watch. 
Questions? e-mail joyce@nmcarcouncil.com 
 
Email- Donna Hansen reports that she has had success with the emails. 
 
Historian- Marilyn Duncan reports that the telephone truck information/binder is coming along nicely.  Larry has given a 
newspaper article regarding the telephone truck. 
 
T 'n Vittles breakfast- Linda Riel, March 11 Vernon and JoAn Armstrong will host at Sopa’s in Bosque Farms.   
 
Newsletter- Linda Riel is compiling the March newsletter needs information by Sunday the 26th of February. 
 
Hospitality- Linda Riel reported that cards were sent to: Schritter Family, Dominguez Family and Art Leupold (Model A club 
member) 
 
Telephone- Linda Riel reminded members to let her know if they wish to be notified of meetings by phone and if they no 
longer wish to be notified by phone.  
 
Librarian Mark- Library has many books and other media ready to check out. 
 
Website- Mark Wing/Bill Hansen.  Bill Hansen has added the most recent events to the website.  Mark has posted the holiday 
party, a work parties on 1/28/2017 & 2/4/2017, breakfast at Weck’s hosted by Rose Ross.  Roy Young memorial content was 
updated,   1697 unique visitors. 
 
Quartermaster Larry Azevedo reports everything is present and accounted for.  Stationary was delivered to Marilyn.  10 new 
tote bags and 2 mugs came from Betty Housholder. 
 
MTFCA News- The Vintage Ford will have a pie chart showing where the income goes. Annual meeting Billings, Montana 
March 30-April 13 application for editor for the vintage ford, still accepting applications. 
 

mailto:joyce@nmcarcouncil.com
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Work Parties- Highlight of the day was the 1926 Roadster, number matching car acquired by Danielle and Jessalyn Lance.  
The work party team was able to get it to turn over (See the write up on the work party webpage).  Projects at this work 
party  included more progress on Mark Wing’s Ruckstell axle, Marilyn Duncan repairing the latching mechanism on 21″ 
split rims, and Scott Stewart detailing the babbitt on his Model A engine. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
Weck’s Breakfast held by Rose Ross was great! 2 cars and 30 people  
 
New Business: 
Picture board - We need 5x7 photos. Please email the file to Brian Dean. He would like every picture of every car.  Brian 
will send the images to a company that will print directly on the fancy poster board.  If you have any ideas, suggestions, for 
a program contact- Brian Dean, Dave Ferro, or Vern Willan.   
 
Upcoming Events: 
Lorna’s Fashion Show Tin Lizzie FASHION SHOW, MAY 25th MEETING 
Here’s the layout for the Fashion Show planned for the May meeting. 
Please sign up for the period in which you’d like to be a model. If you don’t have an outfit, we can pool our resources to put 
something together! I can add or subtract models, if needed, so this is not in stone! Contact Lorna 898-7700,                    
dribblebit@comcast.net. The program will start 7:20 p.m. 
 
April 15 Lorna will have a sock hop in her barn.  1950’s is the style wear your poodle skirt  
 
The Enchanted Loop Tour put together by the Azevado/Peterson Tour Planning Inc.  
Dates: Thursday, September 28 – October 1, 2017.  
Location: Red River, NM 
Tour Hotel: The Riverside in Red River. The lodge cabins have all been rented by the club 
3 couples are coming from Lincoln Nebraska.  45-50 people are signed up. We have the cabin section secured. $7 per     
person to have the living section 
 
Southern NM tour-Tom, Marilyn and Paul are organizing a tour during fall 2018.  Kameron Peterson will be working with 
Tom MacGugan in Las Cruces and the Duncan’s and the Ross’s will coordinate the Albuquerque group. 
 
Rich Ford on Lomas/Wyoming, Sunday March 5th.  Arrive at 10 am should be over by 2 p.m.  Mustang Cafe  will not be 
open.  Wendy’s chili, papa murphy’s pizza and Pepsi will be provided. Gauna and Merewether cars will be on the         
showroom floor.   
 
Memorial for Clarence Schritter-Club will donate the annual $50 for a memorial and individuals are welcome to donate an 
out of pocket donations. Brian moved that the Tin Lizzies send our donation of $50 memorial donation to be given to the 
MTFCA wish list Larry 2nd the motion. Motion carried. Individual donations should be made payable to Tin Lizzies of     
Albuquerque.  In the memo line please write Clarence Schritter memorial.  Marilyn will mail in one check for the MTFCA 
wish list 
 
Program Brian –Auction of the Running board Hawkeye Basket refrigerator donated by the O’Brien’s.  Winner is Mark 
Wing won the auction with a $150 donation. 
 
Raffle: 
Ladies hat and hat box- Fran Gurule  
Drill/light set- John Hayne 
Cane & License plate frame- Don Mitchell 
Caramel corn- Faith Carmody 
Thank you to the refreshments 
Next month is the Hansen’s and Betty Housholder 
Bernice and Joe had a commitment ceremony and are moving to Arizona 
Clarence’s mass and burial will be at St. Thomas Aquinas. 
 
Meeting is adjourned at 8:54p.m. 
Respectfully submitted Jessica Lance, 2017 Secretary 

mailto:dribblebit@comcast.net
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                                         The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at  
 

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

 
7:00 PM   

The Enchantment Flyer is  published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. 

If you have something you would like to submit, please contact  Linda at 505 459 5897 or email     
lmrlulubell@juno.com 

Thanks for reading and keep on a T’ing! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 

                  “You can’t build a reputation on what you are going to do”     Henry Ford 


